The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.
Board Meeting of October 27, 2009
ammeded
The meeting was called to order by President Stan Richards at 11:00 a.m.
Present:  Board Members: Stan Richards, Bob Rosenbaum, Todd Dempsey, Bob Hahne, Ed Shahin, And Club Liaison Glenn Yarborough 

Absent:  Bob Frank

Guests:  Paul Frank, Club President; Bill Stell

The minutes of the Board Meeting of August 11, 2009 were approved.

The grant request from Pimmit Hills High School was considered by the Board.   A motion from Bob Rosenbaum to provide $2,000 for supplies and field trips and $2,000 for scholarships to be applied to first semester (i.e. January students) was approved unanimously.  The closing of the school is under consideration by the County Board of Supervisors, and according to DiDi Crowder it is all but a done deal.
Stan Richards circulated a copy of his draft pertaining to the formation of a Joint Committee that would establish a process for review of recommendations for grants.  The committee will be chaired by Glenn Yarborough and will:

1. Provide a  mechanism for getting input from all Club members

2. Only consider how to expend funds from the Foundation’s endowment.

President Richards reviewed the financial statement of the Foundation – total assets $190,000.
A discussion for how frequently the club membership should be briefed on the status of the Foundation was concluded with a consensus that it should be on a quarterly basis.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:58 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed Shahin
Ed Shahin, Secretary

The following contributions have been received from club members this fiscal year:

Contributions to Date FY 2009-2010

	Name
	Amount
	Check
	Date
	Designation

	Bob Hahne
	$500
	175
	7/23/09
	Current Activities

	Mike DeRose
	$100
	1523  
	9/9/09
	Current Activities

	Total
	$600
	
	
	


